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The RLAA held its annual meeting at Sundance Golf and Bowl (�HYPERLINK "http://www.sundancegolfbowl.com"��www.sundancegolfbowl.com�) on Tuesday, May 4 at 6:30 PM.  Approximately 32 residents attended the meeting.  Continued support was demonstrated to RLAA in its quest to improve the quality of Rice Lake.  While an electrical storm threatened golfers, the attendees enjoyed pizza and refreshments and learned more about current and long term RLAA plans. George Schneider, Secretary, RLAA hosted the meeting and introduced Randy Lehr, Senior Water Resources Manager for Three Rivers Parks District.  Randy shared his expertise regarding lake management plans.  He explained the importance of maintaining natural plants in the lake while taking steps to reduce unwanted plants such as Eurasian Watermilfoil and Curly-Leaf Pondweed.  He advised property owners adjacent to the lake to use phosphorus free fertilizer and to aerate their lawns on a regular basis.  Rick Stulac, RLAA Treasurer, reviewed the financial status of the association.  During the meeting there were a number of discussions regarding increasing membership and funding for long term projects, as well as other lake management related activities.  For more information regarding the annual meeting, please visit the RLAA website to view the minutes of the meeting.
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The purpose of a newsletter is to provide specialized information to a targeted audience. Newsletters can be a great way to market your product or service, and also create credibility and build your organization’s identity among peers, members, employees, or vendors.


First, determine the audience of the newsletter. This could be anyone who might benefit from the information it contains, for example, employees or people interested in purchasing a product or requesting your service.


You can compile a mailing list from business reply cards, customer information sheets, Business cards collected at trade shows, or membership lists. You might consider purchasing a mailing list from a company.


If you explore the Project Gallery, you will find many publications that match the style of your newsletter.


Next, establish how much time and money you can spend on your newsletter. These factors will help determine how frequently you publish the newsletter and its length. It’s recommended that you publish your newsletter at least quarterly so that it’s considered a consistent source of information. Your customers or employees will look forward to its arrival.











  Since Rice Lake was placed on the state's 'Impaired Waters' list this year, it has been included in the Elm Creek Watershed's TMDL (Total Maximum Daily Load) Project Plan. Efforts are now underway as the watershed meets with the stakeholders for each of the water bodies and agencies within the watershed's district. 


  The Elm Creek Watershed TMDL plan is a 5-year project which began in 2009. Upon it's completion in 2014, the plan will require various governments and agencies to attain certain water quality goals. At that time, we would hope to see significant improvements in the water quality of our lake as those plans begin to become implemented.


     You can also find out more information about the watershed and its related plans via these links:


      2008-09 monitoring: � HYPERLINK "http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/elmrushdiamondfinal2008.pdf" ��http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/elmrushdiamondfinal2008.pdf�


     TMDL Project Plan: � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Elm_Creek_Watershed_TMDL_work_plan_2_4_09.pdf�


     Elm Creek Watershed: � HYPERLINK "http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/" ��http://www.elmcreekwatershed.org/�


     Rice Lake Management Plan: � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake__27-0116__Management_Plan.mht" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/files/Rice_Lake__27-0116__Management_Plan.mht�
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Rice Lake 'Impaired Waters' Update





A non-profit organization serving the members of Rice Lake Area Association (RLAA)





2010 RLAA Annual Meeting Summary
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Rice Lake Newsletter





Following is a current project update:





Algae Update


  As you have already noticed, we have experienced several algae blooms this season in both July and August. This has been reported on other lakes in the metro area as well, so it's not unique to just Rice Lake. Nonetheless, it is discouraging to see the ugly blue-green in our water so often in our lake.


  Lake clarity has been about the same as in past years, and we have been experiencing at least a couple of instances where the  levels of dissolved oxygen in the water are insufficient for the fish population (as witnessed in a fish kill during the 2nd week of July). As we publish this newsletter in mid-August, there is still opportunity for additional algae blooms if the weather permits.


  Please remember to do your part by keeping what you have in your yard out of the lake by using BMPs (Best Management Practices) such as: buffer strips along the water edge; rain gardens to store the water; rain barrels to capture water from your roof; and don't dump anything in the storm drains.





Vegetation Update


  It does appear that the Curlyleaf Pondweed population is increasing this year along the shallows (under 6' of water). This is the first year we have seen significant growth around the lake.


  At this point, it is not considered to be a nuisance (except for a portion of the West Bay just west of I-94 where the creek enters), so there will not be any widespread treatment this year. 


  There is also an overabundance of native vegetation (mostly coontail) located in the West Bay just west of the peninsula. This same area is the location for sampling water quality and dissolved oxygen measurements for the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency.





Carp Exclosure Project


  As planned, the Carp Exclosure project was installed this spring by our consultant, James Johnson from Freshwater Scientific Services. James has become the resident expert in this area and is currently managing several exclosures throughout the metro area. 





What is a Carp Exclosure?  It is an area in shallow water along the shoreline which consists of 2 plots - one fenced and one unfenced - each covering about 50 square feet. Plants are installed in both areas. The objective is to demonstrate that our limited aquatic plant community will increase without rough fish, like carp, present.


  


Once the plant community is allowed to flourish, it will replace the non-native vegetation (primarily Curlyleaf Pondweed). The native vegetation provides a healthy input into the lake system by providing water clarity to support the game fish. We need to reach the point where we have a good combination of both plants and water clarity in the lake to make it more desirable for both residents and wildlife. For more info on this project, visit our 'Projects' page on our website.



































Fishing


There did not seem to be much of an early season crappie run this spring, which has been seeing a decline each of the past several years. Unfortunately, the bullhead population continues to thrive. Those who desire the bullheads are not able to harvest enough to make a difference. There are still some game fish in the lake, which seem to hang out mostly west of I-94 where the vegetation is more plentiful and the water clarity much better.


Boating


The lake level has been mostly average or higher so far this season. The only possible areas where navigational problems exist would be just west of the I-94 bridge in the West Bay where heavy Curlyleaf Pondweed growth exists. Otherwise, the remainder of the lake is completely navigable.


Slalom Ski Course


The Rice Lake Youth Ski Club has received permission from both the RLAA Board and the City Council to set up a course along the western remote shoreline. This course has not been set up for several years due to a turnover in the parties who managed the course. To see a copy of the permit and the course location, visit our website at � HYPERLINK "http://ricelake.homestead.com/RLAA_Legal_Docs.html" ��http://ricelake.homestead.com/RLAA_Legal_Docs.html�. If you would like to use the course or have any questions about it, please contact Bob Shimpa (763-496-1723).















































Project Update








Outdoor Recreation Report








Treasury Report








RLAA Financials  (as of 7/14/10)





Assets


  Total Assets       $13,200.00





Upcoming Payments


  RLAA Payments  $5,575.00





Potential Upcoming Projects


  Carp Removal     $7,000.00


  Dredge Channel  $6,000.00




















If you happened to attend the 2010 RLAA Annual meeting, you heard a lot of discussion about the benefits of lawn aeration. Randy Lehr (Senior Manager of Water Resources for Three Rivers Parks District) provided us with a number of reasons why aeration is good for our lawns. One advantage for those of us living around Rice Lake is that aeration provides better water infiltration, reducing water runoff from our lawns into the lake.  The article below was taken from allaboutlawns.com and gives some good insight on aeration.


*****************


Grass can grow just about anywhere, but sometimes it needs a little help. This is particularly true if you have heavy, poor draining soil in your backyard. If your grass has more or less stopped growing by August every year, and the ground feels like it's made of granite, you should be aerating.





Heat + Water + Gravity = Brown Grass


Left alone, grass will grow to be at least several feet high during the spring. And as the grass grows higher, the root network will grow deeper, breaking up the soil and allowing for good drainage. The deeper the root network, the better the grass is able to absorb water, and the better it is able to survive when the weather turns hot and dry. But we don't let grass grow to several feet high, and the result of our mowing is a diminished root network for our lawn. When the hot weather arrives we try to keep our lawn alive by watering it, but grass grows much more slowly the hotter it gets, and in very hot temperatures will even go dormant. Because the roots are also growing slowly and absorbing less water, the soil beneath the roots also absorbs irrigation water. This causes the soil to compress, which in turn stops root growth and eventually even causes your lawn's root network to shrink. The cycle repeats itself over and over until you're left with brown grass and rock-hard soil.


Lawn Aeration Breaks the Cycle


When you aerate your lawn, you're breaking up the soil, making it easier for your lawn's root network to spread. Plug aerators, which pull plugs of dirt out of the ground, also create more space for roots and soil, which slows soil compression. Aeration also improves drainage, allowing your lawn's root network to absorb more water. If your soil has a heavy clay composition, you should also put down gypsum pellets at a rate of 100 pounds per 1,000 square feet after you aerate each spring. The gypsum makes the clay more powdery and dramatically slows compression.


Grass won't grow on a rock. If your soil turns to rock every summer, turn the tables by aerating.























Next Board Meeting





When: 


Tuesday (9/14) at 6:30 pm





Where: Maple Grove Library


      (Conference Room #105)





Visit our website for agenda and please RSVP your attendance!





























RLAA Website Statistics





The 'Green' Section


Aeration – One Secret to a Healthier Lawn and Cleaner Lake











Article written by RLAA board member Larry Bick

















       Newsletter Editor____


George Schneider


� HYPERLINK "mailto:dukewolves@yahoo.com" ��dukewolves@yahoo.com�




















How aeration works


Aeration is the process of mechanically removing cores of turf to improve the flow of air, water and nutrients in dense, compacted soil. Soil compaction, caused by lawn traffic such as walking and moving, is one of the greatest causes of turf deterioration. When soil is compacted, dirt particles are forced together, reducing the area where roots can grow. Aeration relieves soil compaction by improving the exchange of water and critical nutrients to grass roots.












































Thanks to Scott & Joy Roeglin from our Board for writing this article.














 





Bob & Sue Drag


Gary & Shawna Shubinsky


Bill Grenier/Ryan Reis


David Johnson & Debra Davis





New Members Update








 Weaver Lake -. Nothing to report.


 Fish Lake - Nothing to report.


 Eagle Lake -. Nothing to report.


 Pike Lake -. Nothing to report.


 Cedar Island Lake -. Nothing to report.


 Edward Lake - Nothing to report.


 Cook Lake - Nothing to report.


 Arbor Lakes - Visit the West Arbor Lake to see a lakeshore demonstration area for native vegetation. The growth should peak around early July and is located near the new Library facility. 





A Glance at other local lake happenings














Calendar year to date we have 43 paying members with a total dues collected of $5,140.00.  Our Bank Balance is $13,589.75.  We have the following pending payments.


* Zooplankton Monitoring for $975 �* Carp Enclosure for $4,250 �* Formal presentation covering both projects for $350 �       * Total Project Cost = $5,575  








RLAA Friendly Reminders


For the Boaters


Careful backing at the boat launch to avoid grass damage. 


If grass damage does occur, offering to help correct it.


Replace the plastic fence when leaving the launch area.


No wake along the creek or within 100' of the shoreline.


For all who enjoy the lake


Respect for wildlife along the lake shore and creek.


Please do not litter!

















RLAA Flyers distributed at Maple Grove Days Rice Lake Run (July 17)


The 13th annual Rice Lake Classic Run, a 3.7 mile run/walk around the scenic trails of Rice Lake, was once again a huge success with 350 participates this year.  As part of Maple Grove Days, the run is a fun, healthy way for families and neighbors to spend a summer morning together.





Three members of the Rice Lake Area Association, Bob and Sue Drag, and Joy Roeglin, took this opportunity to make some connections and share the associations concerns for Rice Lake with everyone there. They handed out flyers about Rice Lake, which included interesting Rice Lake facts, current lake/creek concerns and some of the many projects on the RLAA list. On the back of the flyer was a new membership form and website information. After the run, Bob Drag was able to say something short and sweet on the PA system before the awards were handed out. He did a great job letting everyone know that Rice Lake does not have to look and smell bad. He mentioned our new push to help create a healthy lake and creek, directing listeners to the Rice Lake website to find out more and to see how they can help by becoming members, volunteering and donating money. They were very well received and many people showed a real interest. 





There is another run, the Lauren Riesgraf Memorial, on August 21st. Bob and Sue Drag have volunteered to help out by acting as Marshalls at the run. Mrs. Riesgraf said she would be happy to promote the RLAA and our efforts.





                                                                             Article written by RLAA board member Joy Roeglin


























 

















We would like to recognize these new members/contributors to RLAA since January 2010:








Update by Treasurer Rick Stulac
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Continued Story Headline



















































































Back Page Story Headline













































































About Rice Lake Area Association…
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We’re on the Web!


See us at:


� HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com/" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com/�








Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369





E-Mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:ricelakeassoc@comcast.net" ��ricelakeassoc@comcast.net�





RLAA Officers


Rick Stulac (Treasurer)


George Schneider (Secretary)





Board members


Wade Quale


Nika Rybinski


Scott roeglin


Joy roeglin


bill kidder


Larry Bick





Rice Lake Area Association

















Have you visited our website lately at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ricelakemn.com" ��http://www.ricelakemn.com�?


  Number of visits since 4/18/10 = 501


  Number of visits since 4/18/10 to Projects page = 124


  Number of visits since 4/18/10 to Membership page = 67


  Number of visits since 4/18/10 to Media (Newsletter, etc) = 7








Membership Team seeks more members!!


The Membership Team held the first meeting on Wednesday, June 9 to outline objectives and goals for the association.  


If you would like to be a part of this team, contact us at � HYPERLINK "mailto:RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net" ��RiceLakeAssoc@comcast.net�.

















RLAA is a member of the Minnesota Waters organization (formerly known as Minnesota Lakes and Rivers Council). We are a non-profit organization. RLAA was formerly known as Rice Lake Homeowners Association, but changed names in the early 1980's when a new development took that name. 

















 





Rice Lake Area Association


Attn: Rick Stulac


13870 95th Ave. North


Maple Grove, MN  55369





 





 





 








 





Update by George Schneider











